
CEMETERY TRUSTEE MINUTES 
JUNE 17, 2010 

A meeting of the cemetery trustees was held at the DPW Facility, Thursday 
at 7 P.M. 

Attending were, Fred Altvater, Chairman, Richard Henderson, David Stewart 
Trustees, William Shoemaker, Sexton, Jim Taylor, newly appointed Director 
of Public Works Dept, Mary Quintana, Ex-officio and Mrs. Patricia (Jackman) 
Price. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Altvater. The minutes of the 
previous meeting were read and approved. 

The main subject for this meeting was the request in a form of a letter from 
Mrs. Patricia Jackman Price regarding the future interments of members of 
her family in the George Hill Cemetery. Jackman family lots were established 
on January 22, 1918. (Information obtained from Marion Colby Kidder’s 
papers. 
Mrs. Price requested 4 cremations and 1 full burial. 

The letter was read and discussed by the three Trustees and the outcome 
was that the request of Mrs. Price be granted with the following conditions: 
1. Only cremations will be allowed (Mrs. Price agreed to this change). 
2. Mrs. Price is to flag the locations where she wishes the remains to go. 
3. Sexton Shoemaker will probe these sites. 
4. Mrs. Price will supply names and birth dates of those 5 people. 
5. No further requests for additional people will be considered. This is 
important to note as some of the people Mrs. Price named are quite young 
and may wish to be interred with future families. 

The individuals concerned in Patricia Jackman Prices request are as follows: 

Patricia Jackman Price b.12/13/1939 
Jeffrey Peter Jackman b. 06/21/68 
Tiffani An Pryce Price b.02/12/42 
Ezri Carmen Kling b 06/25/2006 
Daniel Philip Kling b. 06/25/2006 

The above named are to be interred in Jackman Family Lots as established 
on January 22, 1918. 
Information was obtained from Marion (Colby) Kidder’s papers, a copy of 
which was forwarded to the Enfield Cemetery Trustees by Mrs. Price. 



A copy of the original request will be filed with the minutes of this meeting of 
June 17, 2010 and also in the Town vault with papers regarding the George 
Hill Cemetery. 

A copy of the Trustees minutes for June 17, 2010 and also a copy of Mrs. 
Patricia (Jackman) Price’s original request with a note regarding the change 
from one full burial to a cremation will be forwarded to the Ricker Funeral 
Home at Lebanon, N.H. whom will be the attending mortuary in regards to any 
burials concerning this matter. 

A discussion followed concerning the cost of cemetery lots at Enfield which 
is presently $300 per grave. 

A survey was made by Trustee Stewart of other towns in the Upper Valley 
Area as to their charges and it was decided to increase the cost of Enfield 
Cemetery Lots to $400 which will take effect as of August 1, 2010. 
A motion was made and accepted by all three Trustees. 

The meeting was closed at 8:15 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Acting Secretary, Richard M. Henderson 


